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VICE CHAIR REPORT:
The LHRT Vice-Chair has several important tasks: appointing members as needed to LHRT's awards committees, overseeing the work of the awards committees, and organizing the LHRT Research Forum for ALA's Annual Conference. I am pleased to say that myself and my committees have accomplished all our tasks. This year, the Dain, Gleason, and Winsor committees all selected award winners (see their reports and press releases for names and titles). Also, LHRT's research forum will be held on Sunday, June 30th, from 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. in McCormick Place, room S404d. The speakers are Nancy B. Dupree, Brian C. McNerney of the Lyndon Baines Johnson Library and Museum, Geoffrey Little of Concordia University. Their topics range from private libraries during the American Revolution, to LBJ's library legislation, to college student activism during the 1960s.
There are no pending tasks, other than the work of the Davis committee, which selects award winners every even year and thus will continue its efforts in 2013-2014. Regarding advice or concerns for the Executive Committee, my only suggestion is that the various web pages pertaining to LHRT's awards need to be reconciled, particularly to ensure that information about criteria and eligibility is consistent. Also, as soon as new chairs of Dain, Gleason, and Winsor are appointed, the web pages need to be updated with new contact information and deadlines.
NEWSLETTER EDITOR REPORT:
Because I will serve as LHRT Chair in 2013-2014, I have found a replacement editor to finish out my term (which ends in Summer 2014). Ryan Combs (ryan.combs@byu.edu) of Brigham Young University assisted me with reviewing submissions for the Spring 2013 issue and I find that he is a thoughtful reviewer. Also, he wrote a book review and a brief article for the issue, both of which were well done. He has experience working with both Microsoft Publisher and Adobe InDesign, too. I have told him that if he would like to significantly change the content or the layout of the newsletter, he should discuss it with the Executive Committee. I look forward to his ideas and I expect that he'll do a great job. We have continued to post LHRT Newsletter issues online at http://www.ala.org/lhrt/popularresources/lhrtnewsletters/lhrtnewsletters. As you can see, the Fall 2012 has been posted, and the Spring 2013 issue will be mounted shortly.
Regarding pending tasks, there are none other than posting the Spring 2013 edition. As for concerns/questions for the Executive Committee, I have none at this time.

Respectfully submitted,
Bernadette A. Lear
LHRT Vice-Chair
LHRT Newsletter Editor
